Williamstown Borough Meeting Minutes
August 7', 2023

Williamstown Borough Council met Monday, July 10", 2023 at 7:30 PM in Council Chambers. Present
were: President Dane Williard, Vice President Brian Troup, Christopher Stroup, Jeffrey Shuttlesworth,
Donald Machamer, Stephen Denkovich, Solicitor Joseph Kerwin, and Secretary Rikki Merwine. Road
Supervisor Bill Miller was absent.

Citizens Present: Shayna Machamer

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM. The pledge of allegiance to the flag was recited. Minutes
from the July 10", 2023 meeting were reviewed and approved as written.

Opportunity For Citizens- No Citizens To Speak.

Mavor’s Report- July 2023
$300 received from grass cutting at 130 Spruce Street.

Tax Collector Report- April
Real Estate- $2,236.75 Street Lights- $221.82 Occupation-$1,628.00 Per Capita- $49.50

Solicitor- No comments from Solicitor Kerwin other than informing Donald that we can file charges or
place a lien.

Code Enforcement/Permits

Donald Machamer reported that he will file charges on Mike Medellin for the Borough having to
continuously maintain the grass at the broad street property without receiving any payment from Mike.
Donald Machamer suggested the other council members assist in Code Enforcement. Donald suggested
putting the pressure on the Ferris property on tunnel street to clean up the property. President Williard
stated that the Williams’ property did not obtain a permit for their deck.

Road Supervisor Report
Road supervisor Bill Miller was absent, but the report was reviewed. President Dane Williard informed
council that Bill talked to the owners at 128 Vine about the trash and grass cutting.

Time-Sheets
Christopher Stroup and Jeffrey Shuttlesworth motioned to approve timesheets and payroll. -Motion
Carried.

Other New Business
Brian Troup questioned where the council stands on the pickleball court idea. President Williard stated the
Bill Miller will get with Millers paving to see if it can get put in. Bill also has 2 quotes for fencing.

Correspondence

e The Borough has had no comment and has approved a permit for Dimon Funeral Home to place
their crematorium.

Motion On Bills
Brian Troup and Stephen Denkovich motioned to pay the bills. All were in favor.




Adjournment
7:53 PM on the motion of Brian Troup and Jeffrey Shuttlesworth.

NEXT MEETING MONDAY, September 11%, 2023
“This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.”



